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OVER 500 MEMBERS DEDICATED TO THE IMPROVEMENT AND PRESERVATION OF THE BRULE  

Brule RiverBrule River  
Sportsmenõs Club, Inc.Sportsmenõs Club, Inc.  

 BRSC Calendar:   The next regularly scheduled meeting will be June 27, 2016  

at 6:00 p.m. at  the Round Up North Restaurant in Brule.  

    On a misting, overcast day with minimal bugs and cooler temperatures - about 130 people attended the events held 
at the Brule Fish Hatchery on Saturday, June 4, 2016, from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. 
    Kids of all ages tied flies, caught and fed fish in the ponds, perfected their archery skills, learned about aquatic life in 
the Brule River, watched filleting and electro-fishing demonstrations, etc. All these events encourage families to be regu-
larly involved in nature and the outdoor activities that our area offers. 
    None of this would have been possible without the 30 volunteers as well as the assistance of various organizations, 
including the Brule Sportsmenõs Club, the local WDNR (Lake Superior and Brule area fisheries, forestry and fire control 
personnel) for working the events.  

 

Brule Hatchery Family Fun Day  

Pictures at right: 

Elizabeth Saice of 

Duluth signs in at 

the registration 

table where hatch-

ery technician  

Gervase Thompson 

explains the differ-

ent activities to her 

family.  Then,  

Elizabeth learns 

how to tie flies 

with BRSC volun-

teer Mike Zicus.  

Far left picture: Lola Lindelof (age 7) from 

Eau Claire. In her first time at Family Fun 

Day, Lola tries catch and release fishing 

where she lands a brown trout with the 

help of BRSC member Mick Killoran.   

 
Right pictures: 

Jenny and Alyssa 

(age 8) Linge 

from Superior try 

their luck at 

fishing in the 

ponds where 

Alyssa catches a  

yearling brown 

trout. 
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BRULE RIVER SPORTSMENôS CLUB, JUNE 2016 

President Dennis Pratt called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. at Round-Up North in Brule. 

 

Officers and Directors Present: Dennis Pratt, Bill Gobin, Jeff Stollenwerk, Ron Gaare, Tom Bydalek, Paul Helbach, Mick Killoran, 

Dennis Smet, Dean Wellman, and Mike Zicus. 

 

Minutes of the April 25 Meeting: The minutes as written in the May newsletter were approved following a motion by Dennis Smet 

and second by Bill Gobin.  

 

Treasurerõs and Financial Secretaryõs Reports: Financial Secretary Bill Gobin reported that there was one deposit of $491.00 in May 

which included six new memberships, several store sales and a $100.00 donation. The Financial Secretaryõs Report was approved 

following a motion by Mike Zicus and a second by Ron Gaare. Treasurer Ron Gaare reported that Septemberõs beginning balance 

was $4957.29, bills paid totaled $1768.07, deposits totaled $491.00 and the ending balance was $3680.22. The Treasurerõs Report 

was approved following a motion by Bill Gobin and a second by Mick Killoran. 

 

Committee Reports  

 

Habitat: Dennis Pratt reported on his recent visit to the Beaupre Springs project area to confirm it is still free of beavers. He found 

several indications that fish are using the area for spawning. 

 

Dennis also reported that the videos at https://vimeo.com/user41538236 are getting numerous views each month. The spawning 

steelhead video had over 1400 views in the past month.  

 

Legislative: No report. 

 

Scholarship: Paul Helbach reported that we received three scholarship applications this year. The Scholarship Committee will meet 

soon and will have a selection recommendation at the next meeting. 

 

Education: Nothing new to report. 

 

Membership: No report. 

 

Budget: No report. 

 

Web Page: Members are encouraged to visit the web page at http://bruleriversportsmensclub.com/ as updates occur frequently. 

 

Other Business  

 

Jeff Stollenwerk was appointed to the Treasurer position replacing Ron Gaare. The Recording Secretary position is now vacant. 

Please contact Dennis Pratt if you know of anybody that may be interested in the position. 

 

Bill Gobin discussed logistics for Family Fun Day at the Brule River Hatchery on June 4. Volunteers are needed for cooking, work-

ing the fish pond, and tying flies. 

 

Dean Wellman gave an update on bids for new club hats to be sold in the online store. A final bid summary and decision is ex-

pected at the next meeting. 

 

Dean Wellman presented feedback from Ken Lundberg and Courtney Johnson on needs/recommendations for the next Great Wa-

ters Fly Expo Booth. Recommendations include: 

Register early for discount. 

Key merchandise for booth (upper and lower river maps, hats, Brethren of the Brule books) 

Brule River Sportsmenõs Club 

Regular Meeting Minutes  

May 23, 2016 

òMay Minutesó continued on pg. 3 

https://vimeo.com/user41538236
http://bruleriversportsmensclub.com/
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BRULE RIVER SPORTSMENôS CLUB, JUNE 2016 

Join us for Trout Habitat Improvement  

Date: Saturday, July 23 and Saturday, July 30.  

Place & Time: Meet at the Highway B (Winneboujou) canoe 
landing parking lot at 9 a.m. We will carpool from that lot to a 
parking area a short walk from the worksite.  

Task: Volunteers will assist the DNR in the placement of large 
woody trout cover. Bring your work gloves and waders. Also, 
bring a lunch; beverages will be provided. 

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ  
be assisting the DNR fisheries staff with and for any potential weather  

cancellation or date changes. 

 

Other stock items (BRSC business cards, membership forms, old 

newsletters as free hand-outs) 

Activities at booth (video loop running of Dennis Prattõs spawning 

trout and salmon, video loop created of popular trout flies for 

the Brule, pictures of the flies and written narrative talking about 

when best to use) 

Booth (newer pictures of the Brule and fish for display--young people 

and women fishing, larger river maps on display to use in mark-

ing our maps, hard core fishing members BRSC staffing the 

booth.  Keeps people at booth talking and major aid in sales) 

Other Ideas (there seems to be interest in stories of the Brule.  

Members of the club could write a series of short stories of fish-

ing the Brule and it could be put into paperback form for sale.) 

 

Lower River Map enlargements have been ordered and will be available 

soon. 

 

A motion by Mick Killoran and second by Dennis Smet to donate $50 to 

the Brule community for winter snowflake decorations passed unani-

mously. 

 

Dennis Pratt provided an overview of the extensive donation of fishing 

gear from the John Rowell family. Some of the gear will go to the Brule 

Hatchery to be used in events such as Family Fun Day. Members should 

bring ideas for other uses to the next meeting. 

 

Upcoming Events  

 

Lake Superior Steelhead Associationõs Brule River Spey Day is 

October 8 @ McNeilõs Landing 

 

The business meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.   Recorded by Jeff Stollenwerk. 

   Many thanks to all who helped with the Fun Day: BRSC members, 
Lake Superior and Brule area fisheries personnel for working the events; 
Marine General for the fishing lures; Douglas Co. Fish and Game 
League for donating fillet knives and funding for the supplies and raffle 
prizes; and Dean and Pauline Wellman for contributing all the food.    

Family Fun Day Pictures below  (top to bottom): 

1. Fish filleting demonstration by Bill Hesselgrave. 2. Using one of 

the fly rods donated by the Rowell family is Emily Thompson (age 

8) from Brule.  3. A UMD research volunteer explains the Brule 

River habitat of a giant stone fly; stone flies adapted for life in the 

Brule Riverõs flowing water, cold temperatures, and high oxygen.  

òMay Minutesó from pg. 2 


